




     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 19th March 2018
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) Heron, Daldry, Fell & Deighton
ALSO PRESENT:   Clerk + 1 member of public.
	01/0318
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Wass & Harrison

	ACTION

	02/0318
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
The chairman declared that he is also the Chairman of the Parish Hall Trustees
	

	03/0318
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on Monday 22nd January 2018 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Councillor Daldry proposed these as correct and Councillor Heron seconded them.
	

	04/0318
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

Councillor Daldry reported back regarding the water butt in the cemetery.  She has spoken to M Voican who has suggested catching the water from the gutter and drop a pipe underground and have a standpipe – Mr Voican will put in a quote for this.  He will also address the grave in the cemetery which requires some work. He will also be asked to quote for a handrail on the slope to assist visitors to the cemetery.

	AD

	05/0318
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A resident has asked if the parish council would consider purchasing a red phone box to replace the old one in the village.  This was considered too much of a cost as there are a lot of things that need doing in the village first.
A resident has also mentioned that the area in front of the post box and noticeboard regularly floods and was wondering if there was anything that could be done about this.  Parish Council agreed to get a quote for some gravel for this area from M. Voican.
	DK


	06/0318

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
The parish council are now receiving e-mails with the outcome and decisions of the plans that are submitted for the parish.
No plans submitted
	

	07/0318
	FINANCE

The following payments were approved for payment :
100988     M Voican          £2400.00 Erection of fence on village green
100989     Mrs H Strong    £29.99 Microsoft licence payment with Musgrave
100991     J Noel Paul       £135.80 Clerks PAYE
The budget was also discussed, and the Chairman asked for some ideas on how best to spend some of the flood works money that is left over and also Parish Council funds.  Some ideas for this were:
· Price up costs to repair path to new bridge over the beck
· Another Defib in old phone box in the middle of Warcop

· Dog bin for Sandford and better dog fouling signs for parish

· War Memorial – some posts need replacing and the chains/kerb re-painted.

· New bin for cemetery – clerk to find out prices etc.

· Another donation to the Parish Hall committee but to purchase something specific.

· Tourist information map and new plastic lectern near bridge in Warcop


	HS

	08/0318
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE
Dog Fouling – This is an on-going problem within the parish despite EDC putting up some signs.  It was agreed to buy some more substantial signs to put up in the parish and Councillor Daldry will also do a leaflet drop in the parish. Councillor Fell mentioned it may be worth trialling putting out dog waste bags near the bins to encourage usage of them.  Councillor Fell will also ask for a dog bin for Sandford, or relocate the bin near the Village Hall to the bus stop area.
The chairman has put together a notice and put these up in the parish and also on the website explaining the law and EDC’s powers.
Mini Bus 563 Service – CCC are currently trying to recruit volunteer drivers to drive the mini bus.  All volunteer drivers will have to take the MIDAS course and this will be funded by CCC.  There seems to have been a positive response for this.
Flood works - The fence around the playground has now been installed.  The next project is the new bridge when the weather picks up.

Chamley Arms – The interested party were ready to go with their builders at the end of January, ready to open for Easter.  Unfortunately the owner Mr Frankland has backtracked a little and currently there are no firm plans for the pub to re-open. 
Sandford Pond – Councillor Deighton will quote for a price to fence this off as soon as the weather picks up.
BT Box - The clerk has been in touch with Hilton/Murton clerk who have also recently purchased a defib and put one in their phone box.  The Community Heartbeat Trust helped them out with this project.  The clerk has e-mailed them to ask for their help, but no response back as yet.
Sandford Broadband - Plans were drawn up in 2016 and the green box has been installed near the railway bridge.  Unfortunately there is no electricity supply to this and plans are currently on going to accommodate this problem.  The owners of Taylor & Braithwaite are currently in discussions to try and get this implemented. MP Rory Stewart is supporting us in this.
Street Lighting - EDC sent an e-mail around to all parishes asking them to take over the running of street lighting.  CALC have sent out an e-mail to everyone advising the parish councils not to proceed with this at this point.
MOD – The chairman sent in a letter of objection on behalf of the parish council.

Appleby Fair 2018 – Councillor Wass asked for this item to be added onto the agenda and was absent from the meeting.  The clerk will e-mail him and ask what action he has planned.

Village Planting/Litter Picking – As above
	AD
GF
HS

HS

TW

TW

	09/0318
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
Please can all councillors have a look at this and suggest new items or amendments for the next plan up to 2020?

	Everyone


	10/0318
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
The chairman is currently attending the Upper Eden Community Plan meetings. Links to the online survey are on the parish website www.warcop.org.uk and all are asked to complete it.

	All


	11/0318
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS
EDC – Garden waste skip agreement Agreed to sign it but a request for a second skip for Sandford was to be made and if not, Eden Recycling to be asked to give a price for 6 monthly skips for Sandford which might be paid for by the PC.

	HS

	12/0318
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS
Nothing to discuss.
 
	

	13/0318
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next meeting is confirmed as Monday 14th May 2018 (The Annual General Meeting) followed by a full Parish Council meeting
Please see schedule of meeting dates distributed at previous meeting

Meeting closed at 9.10pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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